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Steering Wheel May Lock Up 

A screw inside the gearbox housing can cause the steering wheel to lock up and increase the risk of 
a crash. 

 
NHTSA Campaign Number: 23V001000 

Manufacturer Volvo Car USA, LLC 

Components STEERING 

Potential Number of Units Affected 74 

Summary 

Volvo Car USA, LLC (Volvo Car) is recalling certain 2019-2022 V60CC, XC60, and XC90 vehicles. During 
steering gear assembly, double screws may have been assembled on top of each other, which can cause 
a screw to fall into the gearbox housing. 

Remedy 

Dealers will replace the steering gear, free of charge. Owner notification letters are expected to be mailed 
March 1, 2023. Owners may contact Volvo Car's customer service at 1-800-458-1552. Volvo Car's number 
for this recall is R10213. 

Vehicles 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

VOLVO V60CC 2019-2022 
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MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

VOLVO XC60 2019-2022 

VOLVO XC90 2019-2022 

                                                                                   


